
 
 
 Summary of Interview with Richard Kuba (HHP) 
 
 
Born: March 1921 in Kaluah, Hawaii. Ist generation Japanese-
American. 
 
 December 7, 1941:  lived in Kaluah.  He awakened because his 
mother saw dark clouds. He didn't know what it was . He saw military 
trucks. He spoke to a police officer friend who suggested that he 
volunteer for some work - he tried, but he was told "no" because he 
was Japanese.  
 
In March, 1943, he was allowed into the service. Governor Burns 
organized the Kaluah boys - Japanese-Americans - to see what they 
could do. People became suspicious of Japanese-Americans. He was 
worried.  
 
His family had three brothers and four sisters. His mother worried 
about what would happen to them. He couldn't believe the bombing of 
Pearl Harbor. 
 
He had many non-Japanese friends. They said nothing against him but 
against Japanese from Japan.  
 
He attended language school and he couldn't understand why teachers 
and priests were taken by the FBI if they taught Japanese language 
or about Japan.  
 
Japanese community reaction -  heard nothing against americans. He 
had no thoughts of being relocated. His parents did not object to 
him being in the service . Both his brothers were in military 
intelligence.  
 
There was discrimination after Pearl Harbor . In school he overheard 
comments, though they were not directed at him.  
 
On mainland, the Kaluah boys were stationed at fort Shelby in 
infantry. He was transferred to artillery. He objected because he 
wanted to  be with the Kaluah boys. He was put in the radio section.  
 
Overseas, he took part as a radio operator. He was watching from a 
farm area.  Someone called him and said someone had passed out in 
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a building . He went in and suggested that the man be brought 
outside. Outside, they rescesitated him, and then Richard suggested 
that they bring him to the medics.  
 
Later, a first Sergeant called him and said that he should replace 
someone in the forest as a radio operator.  
 
While walking he saw the rescued men of Lost Battalion back to 
safety. Saw Col. Miller who was ordered to secure the position and 
then advance. He pleaded in tears not to have to advance because he 
lost too many men.But - the orders came through to advance. About 
twenty soldiers advanced firing from the hip. Then , the enemy came 
out with their hands up.  
 
When Mr. Kuba returned home he thought that perhaps the reason his 
battalion was sent in might have been racial, since there were many 
bigger units that could have gone in.  
 
Incident in Italy - 442 made break through beyond  Pisa, about 
Florence. They proved themselves because another bigger unit had 
failed. They felt they were expendable. 
 
First experience with Hitler - He felt that Hitler was crazy for 
trying to take Europe like that. He found soldiers that were so 
young - 13 or 14.  
 
He didn't know anything about the concentration camps other than 
what he read in the papers.  His first contact was with liberated 
prisoners. They were so hungry they stripped a dead cow down to the 
skeleton. All he knew was that they were prisoners, he didn't know 
anything about the massive exterminations.  
 
The prisoners reactions - too busy stripping meat from the cow. 
There were orders not to discuss anything political.  He felt very 
sorry for them . You could tell the women by their long hair.  
 
He has never really had contact with Jewish people - can't tell the 
difference. He admires Jewish people  although they are persecuted 
they excel at everything.   
Wife urged him to go to Holocaust commission and share his 
experiences.  
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